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Joan Rothgeb started with a presentation from the Department of Special Education. She 
asked, “How can we get better engage with parents?” One suggestion was that we could 
ask parents to fill out a survey at the end of every IEP meeting to mail in where they 
could provide feedback.  
 
Ms. Rothgeb mentioned that the PGCPS budget process was soon to get underway, and 
that the school board was going to  also start hearings on boundary changes for the 2016-
2017 school year.  
 
She also noted that the latest MSDE Survey results indicate that PGCPS has improved in 
educating more Special Education Students in environments with their non-disabled 
peers, engaging with parents, and graduating more students with IEPs (an 8% increase).  
 
They are improving academic achievement by:  

• working to improve the “Least Restrictive Environment” numbers for kids in 
early childhood and elementary school programs.  

• Developing standards-based IEPs 
• Increasing opportunities for professional learning 
• Engaging families 
• Monitoring instruction (support to schools) 
• Monitoring compliance 

 
For students going through transition, they are working to develop partnerships with local 
colleges and other post-secondary educational institutions.  
 
Ms. Rothgeb also noted that the Partners for Success Family Center has been renamed the 
“Family and Community Engagment”. They are working hard to provide a timely 
response when families have concerns by enhancing communication and creating a 
website with resources families can use.  


























